
Mr. Bob Adams 

City Manager 

City of Tracy 

333 Civic Center Boulevard 

Tracy, CA 95376 

Re: City Council Meeting of 12/7/21 Agenda Item 3.A. 

Dear Mr. Adams, 

Please note that per the Resolution of Formation for Community Facilities District 2021-2 

Section 7. Special Tax c. the resolution states in part: “Territory in the Future Annexation Area 

will be annexed into the CFD, and a special tax will be levied on such territory only with the 

Unanimous Approval of the owner or owners of each parcel or parcels at the time that parcel or 

those parcels are annexed into the CFD.”  

We understand and have been told that if our property and others are included in the Future 

Annexation Area for the formation of this CFD, as property owners we are not compelled to 

annex into this CFD, but only if we voluntarily do so with our unanimous approval.  

In light of this understanding of the Resolution we will not comment on this item as it has no 

effect on our property. 

Very Truly Yours, 

Surland 

Les Serpa

By: Les Serpa
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Items from the Audience 
 
From: Andy Flores <   
Sent: Sunday, December 5, 2021 10:43 AM 
To: Tracy City Council <tracycitycouncil@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Water Rates 
 
I have an idea on how to reduce the cost of water to Tracy residents. STOP 
PUTTING FLOURIDE IN THE WATER!!! 
 
The “science” behind water fluoridation is outdated lobbyist garbage. 
 
All fluoride does is contaminate the water, and contaminate the soil where this 
contaminated water is used. 
 
Take a look at the nozzles and equipment used to put fluoride in the water. Talk 
to the city workers that have to deal with fluoride. 
 
Fluoride is a dangerous corrosive chemical that should be removed, not added to 
water. 
 
Go to  Fouoridealert.org and educate yourselves on this matter. 
 
It is your job to support the wellbeing of the people, not go along with spewing 
harm due to foolish regulation. 
 
 
Andy Flores, , 95377 
Sent from Mail for Windows 
 




